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May 31, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance that will provide greater flexibility to King County’s Employee Giving Program (Program) by expanding giving options to bring the program in line with industry best practices. 

This legislation is a major step in the Program’s five year strategic plan.  It clarifies that the Employee Giving Program has grown to be a year-round program and is no longer limited to the fall Annual Giving Drive.  Further, the legislation will expand contribution methods to include electronic payments and the time employees may spend serving as volunteers in charities supported by the Program.

Taken together, these changes will provide greater flexibility for the Program and increase opportunities for King County employees to engage in philanthropy in their communities, which contributes to both civic health and employee engagement. For example, King County employees have requested the opportunity to provide more direct and immediate assistance during natural disaster events.  Currently, the only two options available are an informational response or time donations which are converted into cash. This legislation will allow us to offer a range of options in addition to donating time that are more flexible, cost effective, and timely.  Additionally, it will enable us to record and recognize employee responses to such disasters.  This will bring us in alignment with other large public sector programs of similar size such as the State of Washington’s Combined Fund Drive and the City of Seattle’s “Seattle Shares” program. 
 
The purpose of the Program is to facilitate employee support of qualified nonprofit organizations while minimizing disruption to the work force and helping meet charitable needs. Currently, employees donate more than $1.75 million a year.  Based on a conservative estimate of volunteer time and using a value of $22.50 per hour[footnoteRef:1], we expect the overall donation level to increase by an additional $60,000 by 2020.  More importantly, recording and measuring the volunteer time associated with the Program will enable us to acknowledge and celebrate forms of Program giving that are non-monetary.  [1:  Estimate of dollars per volunteer hour is from Points of Light Institute.] 


This important legislation will improve the access of King County’s employees to community philanthropy.  Supporting employee philanthropy contributes to the County’s vision of thriving communities and a quality workforce.  In a competing market for talent, comprehensive giving and volunteering programs can attract and help retain talented employees, particularly millennials, who are driven by social purpose in their work.  Additionally, employee giving is linked to higher levels of employee engagement based on results from the County’s 2015 Employee Engagement Survey.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation furthers goals in King County’s Strategic Plan focused on public engagement, quality workforce and service excellence.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Junelle Kroontje, Administrator, King County Employee Giving Program at 206-263-3750. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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